
HLLC Property Committee Report 

August 2025 

Parking Lot Project – Steve Knuth has been in contact with the paving contractor to refurbish 
(fill cracks/reseal) and restripe our asphalt parking lots.  The work is tentatively scheduled for 
the week of August 18th.     
 
Preschool Projects – Members of the property team completing several projects requested by 
Preschool Director, Stephanie Staab.  Gayle Rullo, Donita Harvey, and Ed Truett completed 
projects that included hanging several bulletin boards and window blinds in classrooms, and art 
mirrors in the playground area. 
 
Furnace/AC Issues – Problems with the AC system in the preschool office area were reported 
on Thursday, August 7th.  Tobin HVAC was at the church on August 11th and 14th and replaced 
a leaking evaporator coil in the furnace/AC unit, which luckily was still under warranty.  We paid 
$2480.00 for labor on the repair. 
 
FEMA Grant for Church Security – We submitted our application in July for State of Colorado 
funding for security-related projects (external surveillance cameras) and received word in early 
August that we did not receive the grant.  The next FEMA grant process will begin in September, 
and we will submit our application to obtain funding for our project at that time.  
 
Smoky Hill HS Poms/Dance Team Carwash – This event has been approved by the church 
council and is tentatively scheduled for Sunday, August 24th.  However, we are lacking a 
certificate of insurance from the school district, so the event may not happen if we do not 
receive the COI in time. 
 
Fall Fest – Tentatively scheduled for October 25th. 
 
 Submitted by Ed Truett, Property Committee Chair 


